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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE by David Rodgers 

The 12th Annual Capital Shag Classic was a fantastic weekend party enjoyed by all those who at-
tended. From the start of the party on Friday afternoon until the very end at mid-day on Sunday, we 
enjoyed all the various activities on the schedule for this weekend long event. We danced to great 
Carolina Shag music played by our guest DJ, Kyle Beam,  and all of our NVSC regular DJs who 
kept the crowd dancing and having fun. Sam & Lisa West, our guest dance instructors, taught 
dance workshops and thrilled us with their exhibition dances. The free pours and the pool party were 
enjoyed by everyone  and we made lots of new friends who were attending from other dance clubs. 
A special “Thank You” goes to Linda Coffeen, Larry Boyer and Charlotte Ashby who co-
chaired this Classic and spent months planning and arranging this party so all of us could enjoy a 
great party weekend. Thanks also go to all the volunteers who worked on the free pour in the hospi-
tality room, the registration table, the sales tables, silent auction, door prizes, vendors, promoting the 
event, etc. To all those NVSC members who contributed in any way to making the 12th Annual 
Capital Shag Classic a huge success, please accept the sincere thanks of the NVSC Board. 
 
On Saturday, August 11th (rain date Sunday, August 12th) NVSC will have our NVSC annual picnic 
from 1:00-5:00 PM. Come on out to Manassas for an afternoon of socializing, swimming in the 
pool, dancing (including a dance lesson for junior Shaggers) and lots of good food. See the flyer in 
this issue of the Shag Rag for all the details about this event and let Fran Mong know if you are 
planning to attend so we can have enough food for everyone who comes. 
 
NVSC’s 2007 Summer Program for Juniors has gotten off to a good start. The juniors who have 
attended and learned to do some of the beginner level shag steps seem interested in learning more 
steps. Junior lessons will continue on August 1st and 8th  and we will also offer a lesson for juniors 
during the NVSC picnic. Thanks to the members of the NVSC Dance Committee and others who 
have volunteered to assist in the summer program for juniors. Please welcome the young dancers 
when you see them at Rene’s and ask them to dance. 
 
If you are going to the 2007 S.O.S. Fall Migration at North Myrtle Beach in September, plan to at-
tend the NVSC Party at S.O.S.in the back room of Fat Harold’s from 3:30-5;30 PM on Tuesday, 
September 18th. If you are in North Myrtle Beach that day, we hope you will attend the party.  

Are you going to SOS?  Do you need a ride?  Do you have a place to stay?  Do you have a ride 
and/or a place to share?  Let me know and I will spread the word.  Just email Valerie Swiger 

at valerievms@aol.com.  Tell me what you have a room and/or a ride or what you need a 
room and/or ride.  Sharing rides and accommodations saves everyone money and makes the 

trip down and the stay better.   





Dance Lessons for August 
 
August 1 -- Stutter Basic, Sugarfoot ending in a Lean, Front Walk-up 
August 8 -- Forward Sailor Shuffle & Arm Over Pivot with Reverse Tuck 
*August 15 -- Sugarfoot, Back Prep, Front Prep 
August 22 -- Belly Roll & Pivot into a Belly Roll 
August 29 -- Male Half Turn & Boogie Walk 
  
Novice  
August 1 -- Hesitation Basic, Pivot & Hug Pivot 
August 8-- Tuck from Pivot & Tuck from a Half Turn 
*August 15 -- Double Kick Basic & Applejack 
August 22 -- Behind Sailor Shuffle & Pivot 
August 29 -- Hesitation Basic, Pivot and Hug Pivot 
  
Beginner  
August 1 -- Kick Basic & Side Pass 
August 8 -- Crossover Basic & Triple Basic 
*August 15 -- Basic, Start, and Female Turn 
August 22 -- Half Turn & Male Turn 
August 29 -- Kick Basic & Side Pass 
  
* Beginning of new cycle 

New Members in June 2007 
Lorraine Picott, Douglas Reece, Elizabeth Reece 

New Member in July 2007 
Shery Burgess 

DJ’s for August 
 

August 1 - Dennis & Nancy  
August 8 - Craig Jennings  
August 15 - Jim Rose  
August 22 - Eddie O’Reilly  
August 29 - Dennis & Nancy 



What’s Happening 
   

 
Junior Shag Program August 1st and 8th at Rene’s 

 
August 3 and 4, Boogie on the James, Richmond Shag Club party, for informa-

tion go to www.richmondshagclub.org 
 

August 11  NVSC’s Summer Picnic  
 

August 18 , Battlefield Boogie Club, hosts it’s 3rd annual Cannon Ball Summer 
Blast , workshop by AC & Cathy Williams,  

DJ Butch Metcalf  
 

CALENDAR OF NVSC EVENTS - 2007 
 

         September 18 NVSC Fall SOS Party back room of Fat 
Harold’s from 3:30-5:30                                              

NVSC PICNIC                           August 11 
NVSC PARTY AT FALL SOS                          September 18 
SUNDAY SOCIAL                                             October 14 
NVSC HOLIDAY PARTY                                  December 8 

Keep your membership  
information current::  

 

Email any changes to Hilda  
Clemann at  

Hclemann5@msn.com 

HELLO SHAGGER EMAILS  
 
You can’t get them if we don’t have your correct email.  
Send email corrections to Valerie Swiger at valerievms@aol.com 
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NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 
2007 BOARD 

 
President David Rodgers   703-239-8978  rodgersd3@cox.net 
Vice-President Marcia Conway  703-361-8159  nclady11@comcast.net 
Secretary Nancy Roop   703-753-0141  nsar33@comcast.net 
Treasurer Russ White    301-654-0548  Russwhite@starpower.net 
Director-at-large Pamela Alfano  703-379-7992  PAlfano@ReedSmith.com 
Director-at-large Tom Brett   703-642-1595  tombrettphoto@cox.net 
Director-at-large Hilda Clemann  703-631-1929  Hclemann5@msn.com 
Director-at-large Linda Coffeen  703-877-1653  Coffeen@titleva.com 
Director-at-large Fran Mong   703-368-2792  fmong@abhylaw.com  

Happy Birthday August Babies 
 
Crawford Jencks  2 
Christine Dodd  3 
Steve Rose   3 
Larry Camp   5 
Riley Crawford  5 
Lynne Briggs   6 
Donna Montoya  7 
David Baucom  8 
Kathryn Miller  8 
Jewell Pradier  9 
Helen Coker   12 
Lorraine Picott  12 
Barbara Hallead  15 
Louie Mitchell  15 
Carol Taousakis  16 
Terry Gower   17 
Douglas Reece  18 
Gary Tidmore  18 
Lin Romero   21 
Sid Strawderman  22 
Barbara Weigand  22 
Sally Hipsley   23 
David Rodgers  23 
Larry Delaney  24 
LeeAnn Jensen  24 
Fran Mong   24 
Ann Thompson  27 
Ron Maierhofer  28 
Carol Montague  28 
Fern Siegler   28 
Carl Sivertsen  28 

 
Janis Grimes 
Carolina Shag 

Private and Group Instruction 
Home—-703-536-7362 
Work—-202-208-3878 
janigrimes@cox.net 



A note from our Classic Guest DJ —-Kyle Beam 
 
I want to thank you for having me this past weekend.  The hospitality 
extended was just the best.  I met a lot of very nice folks.  It is nice to 
play for bunch that really love to dance, and your crowd certainly 
does that.  Again, it was a great, very organized party and I look  
forward to coming again sometime.  Please pass along my 
 appreciation to Linda  and the entire club,  they rock!  
   
Regards, 
  
Kyle Beam  

Hooray for the Junior Shaggers!! 
 

During the month of July, our summer junior program had 15 participants.  The ex-
pectation is that the numbers will grow during the final classes in August.   The spe-
cial Wednesday lessons will conclude on August 8th but the students are encouraged 
to attend our regular lessons throughout the year at Rene’s on Wednesdays from 7:30-
8:15. 
 
It is not too late to get in on the action.  New students are encouraged to join in on the 
classes at any time.  Don’t stay away just because you did not make it to the first les-
son.  Our instructors are standing by to assist with new students each week. 
 
There will also be a special class for the juniors at our annual picnic that is being held 
at the home of one of the young dancers.  Please invite children of relatives, friends, 
coworkers, etc. to participate in the lesson at the picnic on Saturday, August 11th  
following lunch. 
 
Thanks to the members of the Dance Committee for teaching to accommodate many 
levels each week.  Charlotte Ashby, Libby Ash, Janet Egan and Valerie Swiger have 
arrived early to help with registration and door prizes.  Thanks to all! 



BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS .....  
 
is EASY at NVSC!!!  Whether you have 
taken all of the shag classes offered at 
NVSC or are just looking for new steps or 
tips on technique... our club has a constantly 
growing library of shag instructional vid-
eos.  These videos contain more steps and 
tips than you can shake a stick at and they're 
FREE to club members!  All you have to 
do is put down a FULLY refundable  $25 
deposit.  See  “Jane James” on Wednesday 
nights to borrow a video!!! A list of all 
available videos can be found on the “flyer” 
table Wednesday nights. 

Congratulations to the 
NVSC Shaggers who 

danced at the  
2007 Shag A Thon 

 
You collected 
$20,275 for  

Capital Hospice 

Check out this new web site 
www.shagtour.com 



NVSC LOGO ITEMS--- Don’t Party without out them 
 
Have you noticed the NVSC logo items that club members are proudly  
displaying?  These items are available to everyone.  We have the following: 
 

NVSC  T-Shirts   $18—$30 
CD Cases    $15 
Coffee Mugs    $5 
Baseball Caps   $15 
Shoe Bags      $20 
Golf Towels    $15 
Twinkling Glasses   $10 (new item and very cute) 
Shagging in the Carolinas (book) $20 
 
Many shirts are by special order.  If you are interested in purchasing any of the above items, please con-
tact Marcia Conway.  She is at Rene’s on Wednesday nights, or you may call her at:  703-361-8159 or 
email her at NCLady11comcast.net. 

"The Internal Revenue Service notified NVSC on April 19, 
1999,  that we have been accepted as a non-profit social 
club exempted  from paying Federal income taxes.  Any-
one interested in reviewing NVSC's application and sup-
porting documents provided to IRS, the IRS exemption 
letter, or the club's annual Form 990 to the IRS, please 
contact the club Treasurer." 

Board meetings are held each month and are open to any and 
all members who wish to attend.  Unless put on the agenda, 
attendance is for observation, not participation.  Since board 
meetings, at this time, are at board members’ homes, please 
alert  the secretary, one week in advance, if you are interested 
in attending in case we need a larger facility.  Copies of Board 
meeting minutes are available to members upon  
request from the secretary and posted on the nvshag.org web-
site. 
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Junior Dance Shoe Drive 
 
 

Anyone who has purchased dance shoes, knows how much they cost.  And many parents 
of juniors whose feet are constantly growing, just can’t afford to buy new dance shoes 
all the time.  So a drive has been started to collect dance shoes that are in good condi-
tion and no longer being used.  I know I have a pair, they fit when I purchased them 
but now they feel tight on my feet and I never wear them.  Do you have any like that in 
your closet?  If you do bring them to shag on Wednesday night, give them to Valerie 
Swiger, she will box them up and take them to SOS to be turned over to the lady that 
has come up with this wonderful idea.  So check those closets. We are looking for both 
men’s and ladies dance shoes.  



ATTENTION NVSC SHAGGERS……WIN $7,500!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
Here is your opportunity to win $250, $500, $1,000, $2,000 and even $7,500.  I will be 
selling raffle tickets until August 22 for the S.O.S. FUN MONDAY DRAWING which 
will take place on September 17 at an open forum on Main Street, North Myrtle Beach.  
 
The raffle tickets are $10 each.  A portion of the proceeds will be donated to CARING 4 
KIDS, which is a local North Myrtle Beach charity. Besides giving away $11,250, the 
funds from the raffle ticket sales also go to pay for the featured artists who will be per-
forming live on Fun Monday and the free concerts.  
 
 You do not have to be present to win or go to the fall SOS.  Please see me at Rene’s on 
Wednesday nights, call me or e-mail me to purchase your raffle ticket.  You can also ask 
any board member about the tickets. If our club sells the most raffle tickets, the club will 
receive $100 for 1st place and the person that sells the most tickets will receive $100. 
LET’S MAKE THE NORTHERN VIRGINIA CLUB NUMBER ONE!!! !!!!!!!!  
 
Marcia Conway 
703-361-8159 
nclady11@comcast.net 

JUNIOR SOS - The Future of Shag....     by Tom Brett 
 
     This past weekend,  July 19- 22, several NVSC members,  accompanied by one daughter & three grand-
daughters [none of whom live  near the DC area], joined 300+ other kids, ages 5 -20 years, to  attend Junior 
SOS at North Myrtle Beach. There were 7 to 10 free 1-  hour group lessons each day given by "pro" shag in-
structors Sam &  Lisa West, Ellen Taylor, Bill & Brenda Barber, Jason & Holly Cagle,  Brennar Goree & Autumn 
Jones, Gene & Nancy Pope and others. The  lessons were held at the Boulevard Grill, Ducks, & OD Arcade 
and  covered all levels of experience. The kids were treated to cokes &  water, hot dogs, pizza, burgers and les-
sons -- all for free. 
 
     At night, there were contests available at Ducks for Pro-Amateur  Mixed Doubles, Amateur, Novice and Pro 
divisions; in each case the  partner's name was drawn. Many gifts and prizes were awarded. 
 
     In the Pro division, NVSC members Tory Robinette, from Burke,  [and partner] won 2d place and Brennar 
Goree, from Virginia Beach,  [and partner] won 1st place. They are amazingly high caliber dancers  and people; 
they represented NVSC very well. Tory and Brennar are  both Junior National Champions, and wonderful shag 
ambassadors.  Congratulations. 
 
      It was wonderful to watch the kids progress as dancers and meet  new friends and have fun. Everyone had a 
great time. 
 
     Next year, Junior SOS will be held July 15- 20, 2008; it is very  well worth the trip to support and witness the 
"future of Shag". As  they say, the future of shag is in the hearts and feet of the juniors. 
 
 





Rene’s Supper Club 
3251 Old Lee Highway  

Fairfax, VA  22030 
703-385-0077 

 
Wednesday night home of the Northern Virginia Shag Club 

 
Cover charge $6.00                    Happy Hour drinks 6-8PM 

 

Lessons at 7:30                                                            General Dancing from 8:15 to 11 
 

Juniors (under 21) Welcome with Adult Supervision 
Directions: I-495 Beltway to Route 50 West, towards Fairfax, VA.  Go approximately 3 miles to Fair-
fax Circle. At the Circle, look for McDonalds. McDonalds is on Old Lee Highway.  Take Old Lee 
Highway 1/10 of a mile. Rene’s is on the ground floor of an office building on your LEFT with a 
lighted blue sign and directly across from Artie’s Restaurant. 
 
Please do not bring in food or drink!!!  This is a supper club.   


